CARSON CITY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS Minutes of the Special April 24, 1990, Meeting Page 1

A Special meeting of the Carson City Board of Supervisors was held on April 24, 1990 at the Carson City Community Center, Sierra Room, 851 East William Street, Carson City, NV, beginning at 6:30 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Marv Teixeira Mayor

Ron Swirczek Supervisor, Ward #1
Tom Fettic Supervisor, Ward #2
Tom Tatro Supervisor, Ward #3
Kay Bennett Supervisor, Ward #4

STAFF PRESENT: John Berkich City Manager

Noel Waters District Attorney

Mary Walker Acting Assistant to City Manager

Judy Berge Recording Secretary

(Tape 1-0001, B.O.S. 4-24-90)

CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE, AND ROLL CALL: Mayor Teixeira called the meeting to order at 6:30 P.M. Roll call was taken and a quorum was present. District Attorney Noel Waters led the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: None.

City Manager John Berkich distributed copies of listings of the Tentative Budget Revenue and Expenditure Recommendations, of supplemental items funded last budget session and reviewed the process used last year for a first cut list of supplemental requests.

A. PUBLIC HEARINGS CONCERNING THE FISCAL YEAR 1990/91 BUDGET DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION:

- 1. PUBLIC HEALTH: (1-128) Jack Frailenger presented the budgets for the Public Health Nurses Division and reviewed the supplemental request for a half time secretary and presented the Environmental Division budget. Sandra Fairburn, Chief of Community Health Nursing, presented her budget request for funding in the amount of \$80,511 for additional staffing. Following discussion, the request was referred to the City Manager for review and placement on the first cut list for supplemental requests.
- 2. ANIMAL SERVICES/PET CEMETERY: (1-1288) Mike Conklin presented the budgets for Animal Services and Pet Cemetery and answered questions regarding how to improve enforcement of pet licensing in Carson City.

Judy Limburg and Kathy Giurlani spoke in support of increased staffing for the Community Health Nursing facility.

3. SHERIFF'S OFFICE: (1-1816) Sheriff Paul McGrath and Gary Biggin reviewed Sheriff's Office combined budget and for Departments #210, #211, #212, and #213 and presented the supplemental requests for each. Commander Warren and Victor Freeman spoke in support of the additional staffing for the Communications Center.

Mayor Teixeira recessed the meeting at 8:15 P.M. until 6:30 P.M. on April 25,

CARSON CITY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS Minutes of the Special April 24, 1990, Meeting Page 2

1990.

Alan Glover, Clerk-Recorder

A tape recording is on file in the Clerkavailable for review and inspection during	-
The Minutes of the April 24, 1990 Carson	City Board of Supervisors meeting
ARE SO	O APPROVED ONMay_3, 1990.
/s/ Marv 5	Геіхеіга, Mayor
ATTEST:	
/s/	